Linda S. Adams Secretary for Environmental Protection

Air Resources Board

Mary D. Nichols, Chairman 1001 | Street • P.O. Box 2815 Sacramento, California 95812 • www.arb.ca.gov



October 12, 2007

Mr. Mark Black Air Pollution Control Officer Glenn County Air Pollution Control District P.O. Box 351 (720 N. Colusa Street) Willows, California 95988-0351

Dear Mr. Black:

Please find enclosed three copies of the report titled "Glenn County Air Pollution Control District Program Review Report of Findings and Recommendations." The report is based on our evaluation of the Glenn County Air Pollution Control District's (District) air pollution control program.

I would like to take this opportunity to express our pleasure in working with you and the staff of the District. We hope this report will be useful to you in enhancing the District's air pollution control program.

Consistent with our policy on program evaluations, I am requesting that you prepare an action plan identifying your response to recommendations in the report. I would like to receive the action plan by December 3, 2007. I also request that you submit a progress report on implementing the action plan by June 2, 2008.

Once again, I thank you for the cooperation that District staff demonstrated during the program evaluation. If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact me at (916) 445-0650.

Sincerely,

Robert D. Fletcher, Chief Stationary Source Division

Enclosures

The energy challenge facing California is real. Every Californian needs to take immediate action to reduce energy consumption. For a list of simple ways you can reduce demand and cut your energy costs, see our website: http://www.arb.ca.gov.

California Environmental Protection Agency